KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Sun 7th October 2012 AT ASHTON AT 4.00 pm

MINUTES

Present :   Elaine Campey [Chair], Irene Wilkinson, Alan Hibbert,  Joan Pidgeon,  Heather Oulton, Peter Dalton, Heather Murphy, Janice Anderson, Anne Shepherd, Jenny Moult, Alan Burgess, Ann Woodward.

.
Apologies: Bruce Guy.
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting on 19th July 2012 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
1. The concert requested by Three Valleys MVC could not go ahead because the church at Helsby was already booked on the date they had requested.
2. Gift Aid has been received.

3. There are still 10 members who have not paid subs for the current year. Heather will chase them up urgently and it was agreed that any unpaid by end of October will be posted on the notice board. [AP1 HO]
4. Margaret Ellis has agreed to sell the tickets for the Christmas concert.
Correspondence:
1. Applications have been received from 6 new members. Anna Sandbach and Lynn Evans, Soprano.  Jim Edwards and David Sandbach, Tenor. Cecelia Morrell, Alto and John McGrady, Bass.  All were approved unanimously.
2. Email received by PD from Hana Hunt in Prague saying they would like to come to UK in 2013.  All agreed to welcome them and to also host them. IW has replied.
Treasurer:
The treasurer reported total funds of £6,968.15.  The general fund stands at £2,333.23 after income of £2,170.37 and expenses of £1,626.03.  The Social fund is at £4,665.84, with receipts of £666.14 and no outgoings. The final amount of £507.79 in the Prague fund has now been transferred into the general fund.
IW pointed out that there is a Co-operative Community Fund that will give grant aid to charities for specific items. Treasurer will investigate and apply for money for music, uniforms and folders for new members and also for a conductor’s music stand and recording equipment. [AP2 HO]
There was lengthy discussion about subscriptions and balancing the outgoings with income and the effect that the large number of new members would have. It was suggested that new members should not be supplied with uniform until they had paid their first subscription. JA pointed out that Malen was having difficulty making uniforms for all the new members and agreed that she be invited to the next meeting to discuss any problems.  [AP3 AH]
Future Concert Dates:
1. Concert at Caldy Valley, 10th November.  AS reported that all arrangements are in hand.  Tickets will be £7.50 and will include refreshments and the evening will start at 7.30 pm.  PD will produce a programme soon. Availability was checked and there were 43 members going which had a good balance and was a suitable number for the church.
2. Christmas concert at Tarvin 15th December.  47 members are available which may be too many for the stage. In this event the choir may have to be at the back of the hall and use the stage for audience. After some discussion it was agreed that tickets should be £8.50 and wine and mince pies would be provided. The profits to be divided equally between the choir and the Christmas charity.  After discussion it was agreed that this will be the NW Air Ambulance.
3. Carol singing in Chester Market on 8th and 15th December. We should try to get an A-board or a banner for this event so that people know who we are. Agreed to ask the choir members for help with this.  Members would like to collect for charity and so AH to contact the market for pemission to do this. [AP4 AH]   Members were agreed that the proceeds of all three carol singing events should also go to the Air Ambulance.

4. The official opening of the renovations to the village hall will be on 9th December at 2 to 4 pm. Agreed that choir will sing carols at this event.

5. IW requested that we perform an Easter work as it has not been done for several years. PD was in agreement and will look into it. [AP5 PD]
Any Other Business:
1. JP was concerned that it was difficult to serve teas and coffees in the new hall. Members felt this will improve as tables become available from upstairs.

2. David Penny had contacted Chairman with regard to choir behaviour and noise during rehearsals. After discussion agreed that PD should talk to choir on Tuesday.

3. The members were concerned that the choir is getting much bigger. While it is good that more people want to join, the choir is getting out of balance with a very large soprano section. The extra numbers were also causing problems in the car park and it was agreed that members should be asked to park more tidily and to fill up all the space available. It was understood that the hall committee intend to improve the far end of the car park. 

PD felt that the quality of sound has improved as the choir has increased in numbers and that the choir has never been well balanced. It was agreed that AB should make some adjustments to the website and that any further sopranos wishing to join the choir may have to go on a waiting list.
4. Website. AB has put Prague photos on and also numerous rehearsal aids in the                  members’ section. It was agreed that there should be a gallery section for the public. The minutes of committee meetings will be published in the members’ section. 

Date of Next Meeting: 29th November at 7.30 pm at Elaine’s.
Meeting closed at 6.50 pm 
